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The proposed project removes degraded metal gratings (that were part of the old drawbridge ion 
Route 2 over the Gut) and concrete that currently pose a hazard to foot and boat trailer traffic.  The 
metal grates will be chained and dragged out so that an excavator does not need to enter the 
water. A 15' area lakeward beyond the toe of the existing ramp will be dredged 1.5 feet deep to a 
maximum of 92.5' elevation, and 14 - 15 cubic yards of material will be removed to a location 700' 
away. No heavy equipment will enter the water.   mbs 11/20/16

The existing boat launches serves eight (8) rental cottages, part of  "Cozy 
Cottages," using four (4) small docks less than 50' long. The docks are used by 
cottage renters and neighbors, and the boat launch is used by cottage renters 
and other members of the public.   The landowner will apply for a marina 
operational permit later this winter after the dredging work is completed.  mbs 
11/20/16

The contractor shall install a turbidity curtain or Department approved equivalent barrier, in the lake 
around the project work area.  The barrier shall extend above the lake’s surface and be secured to the 
bottom of the lake to contain turbidity during the project.  If turbidity is observed beyond the work area, 
work shall be stopped immediately and shall not recommence until the source of the turbidity is 
identified and corrected.  The barrier shall not be installed in a way that blocks navigation in a channel.  
The barrier shall remain in place and be maintained until the project is complete and observations 
indicate turbidity within the barrier has decreased to the level of turbidity outside the barrier.
mbs 11/20/16



No aquatic or shoreline vegetation present in area to be dredged.  
mbs 11/20/16

Concrete and metal grating will be removed, leaving 
native materials.    mbs 11/201/6

Safety will  be improved at the boat ramp.   mbs 11/201/6



____________

$300.00

_________

$312.00





Photos taken by David Perry 
late September. VTDEC and 
Mike Adams of USACE 
conducted a joint site visit 
here on 9/7/14 in anticipation 
of a permit application 
completed 10/4/16.    
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A marina operational permit 
application, which has a 15 
year permit timeline, will be 
addressed later for the four 
docks serving the cottages.   
mbs 11/20/16
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SKETCH - sent 10/4/16 through admin.



USGS topographic map showing 5' 
depth of water off the area of Cozy 
Cottages (circled in red). The average 
lake elevation of the area of the 
proposed project is about 90.5', 
although shallower at the toe of the 
existing boat ramp.

mbs 11/23/16




